Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 29 June 2009 in the Sampson Room of Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr. Mrs J Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Cllr. Mr G Markham
Cllr. Cartledge
Cllr. Mrs J Hodgkinson
Cllr. Bevan
Cllr. Mr S Taylor


Cllr. Mrs A Claxton
Clerk: Mr. D. Palmer
Hathersage and Outseats Housing Needs Survey

Due to a family illness, Isabel Bellamy of the Derbyshire Rural Community Council was unable to attend the meeting as planned.  She now planned to attend the meeting in July.
Matters raised by the public
One member of the public was present. He provided some additional information regarding his planning application for Westwinds, Derwent Lane, that the Council were due to discuss later in the meeting.
Derbyshire Constabulary Report
PCSO Boswell reported that there had been 5 crimes in the month, including a car that had been found to be carrying drugs when stopped and a theft from North Lees campsite.  There had also been attempted break-ins to the CCC shop and the garage in the village on the same night, although nothing had been taken in either case.  The problems with obstructions caused by parked vehicles on School Lane were continuing; PCSO Boswell noted that parking regulations are now controlled by Derbyshire Dales District Council, so the police had been referring any issues to them.  There had been a road traffic accident near Fox House, although no one had been hurt, and problems with sheep on the Surprise View Road.
County & District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Bevan reported that she sits on the High Peak and Derbyshire Dales Accessibility Forum.  They have an Action Plan that includes the need to get people to the services, leisure activities, etc that they require but also to get the services, etc to the people.  She thought that real progress was now being made in integrating the various transport providers and noted that a map showing community transport routes overlaid with the bus routes, etc had been produced, so gaps and duplications could be easily identified.  She said additional funding might even be possible.
Cllr Hodgkinson asked Cllr Bevan (who sits on the Planning Board) whether the Freedom of Information Act would result in extra information becoming available to the public.  Cllr Bevan felt that the effects are limited, as some matters still have to be confidential under the Act (e.g. discussions of tenders in progress, staff matters) so, while the Act requires that the reasons for keeping matters confidential now need to be given, this does not mean that certain things will not still be discussed behind closed doors.

Hathersage Parish Council (HPC) Liaison
1. Cllr. Hodgkinson will attend the HPC meeting in July.
25/09
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Whitney and Cllr Gordon.

26/09
Declaration of Members’ Interests
No Councillors declared an interest.
27/09
Committee Representatives
The Council agreed that they were happy for Cllr Chris Furness of Bradwell to continue to represent their interests on the Hope Valley & High Peak Transport Partnership.
28/09
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2009.

29/09
Planning Matters
Council had received the following Planning Applications for consideration:

1. Application NP/DDD/0509/0377 – Westwinds, Derwent Lane; first floor extension with increased ridge height to accommodate loft conversion with single storey rear extension and repair and re-elevation of all elevations.  After some discussion and consideration of the plans, Council had no objections to the proposed application as they considered it to be an improvement of the existing building and noted that they were pleased to see the inclusion of a renewable energy source.

2.
Application NP/DDD/0609/0449 – Riverside Garden & Herb Centre, Castleton Road; certificate of lawful use for café and retail unit.  It had been intended to consider this application as emergency business, but after some discussion the Council decided that Councillors should be given time to read the application in detail and then the Council should reconvene.  It was agreed that the Council would meet at 6.30pm on 13 July to discuss this application.
Council had received the following Planning Decision Notices:

1. Application NP/DDD/0409/0319 – Birchfield, Jaggers Lane; two storey extension – granted, subject to conditions.

30/09
Public Footpaths
1. Footpath 26 at Stepping Stones – The Clerk reported that DCC had not yet completed their planned review of the Stepping Stones.  He also reported that he had received some advice on this matter from the Peak & Northern Footpaths Association.
2. Footpath 42 between Ranmoor Lane and Higger Lane - The Clerk said that DCC had advised him that the works on this footpath would commence by the end of July.
3. Footpath 29 between Hill Lane and Derwent Lane via Ranmoor Lane – Cllr Claxton advised that the footpath was very overgrown with weeds and undergrowth (the problem was not the hedges).  The Clerk was asked to write to DCC to ask them to cut this back.

31/09
Statement of Accounts
A statement of accounts was issued showing balances at 29/5/09:




Deposit Account


£19,788.13



Current Account 


£  6,556.19
32/09
Joint Transport Committee (JTC) Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk delivered the details he had obtained from the HPC Treasurer that the Council had requested.  It was decided that the Clerk should ask the HPC Treasurer how much additional contribution he required for the JTC Clerk so that Council could finalise this issue at their next meeting.
33/09
Small Bank Error
The Council resolved to write-off the £5 lost due to a bank error.
34/09
Membership of Derbyshire Rural Community Council
The Council decided not to renew membership of the DRCC, given the membership fee required.
35/09
Accounts for Payment

Council resolved to authorise the following payments in total sum £292.81:
        £
      Cheque No.

Mr DE Palmer
Salary, allowance & expenses for June 2009
236.86
000455
Brian Wood
Independent Audit of Parish Accounts
44.70
000456
Hathersage Methodist Church
Room Hire
11.25
000457
36/09
Derbyshire Local Transport Plan

The Council decided that it would be more appropriate for the Joint Transport Committee to review this questionnaire from DCC.  The Clerk was asked to send it to the JTC Clerk.
37/09
Hathersage and Outseats Parish Website
Cllr Hodgkinson reported that a meeting had been held with the web designer responsible for the Bonsall village website.  The representatives of the Website Committee present had been very happy with this designer and references that had subsequently been taken had also been good.  A quote had been received from this designer for the previously agreed layout of the Hathersage and Outseats website, which was considered good value – approximately £718 initial charge, followed by £180 annual charge.
The photos to be used on the website were discussed and Council felt that it was important that a photo of Stanage Edge was included.  Cllr Hodgkinson agreed to source a suitable photo.

The Council resolved that it would approve that this website designer be used, subject to a photo of Stanage Edge being included.  The Chairman noted that no budget had been set aside for the costs of the website; she said she would review the budget and revert to the Council at the next meeting.
38/09
Correspondence for Decision

1.
The invitation from Careline in Hathersage was past due.

2.
It was agreed that the Council would be best represented at the unveiling of the Sherwood Foresters’ Western Front Memorial by a local member of the British Legion.  The Clerk was asked to check if this was possible and then contact local representatives of the British Legion.

3.
The Clerk was asked to pass on the invitation from the Derbyshire Victoria County History Trust to the Hathersage Historical Society.

4.
Cllr Marsden planned to attend the DDDC’s Area Community Forum at Bakewell.

5.
Cllr Claxton planned to attend the Peak Park Parishes Forum’s Annual Liaison Meeting with the Peak District National Park Authority (PDNPA).


6.
The Clerk and Cllr Marsden planned to attend the PDNPA’s Annual Parishes Day in September.
39/09
Items for Information   


It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

DALC
Circulars 23/09 – 33/09
HPC
Agenda 2/6/09, 30/6/09
Recreation Comm
Agenda 21/5/09, 11/6/09; Minutes 21/5/09, 26/5/09, 11/6/09
Environment Group
Minutes 28/5/09
Village Centre Group
Minutes 18/5/09

JTC
Agenda 28/5/09, Minutes 13/5/09, 28/5/09
Allotments Group
AGM Minutes 29/4/09, Accounts, Chair’s Report, Letter to Baulk Lane Residents

Clerks & Councils Direct
Local Councils Update June 2009
PDNPA
Special Services Comm Report “Making Space for Water in the Upper Derwent Valley”

DCC
Invitation to Worshop on Minerals and Waste Planning

Hope Valley College
Newsletter May 2009

Various Charities
Hathersage Careline, Rainbows, Derbyshire Dales CVS Training Programme, Derbyshire Rural Community Council Newsletter Spring 2009

Derbyshire Constabulary
Have Your Say Report June-Oct 2008

40/09
Committee Reports

1. Joint Transport Committee – Cllr Marsden reported that the JTC were hopeful of obtaining a vehicle activated sign on the Sheffield Road.  The sign on the Castleton Road was proving more difficult.  It was also felt that the low bridge signage was too close to the railway bridge, so signs had been requested at Fox House and Bamford.  It was hoped that a lollipop person could be found for the school.
2. Memorial Hall – The cleaner had left suddenly, but interviews had now been held and a new cleaner had been hired.
3. Village Plan/Calor Village of the Year – The plan for the final judging was now in place and all the presentations were due to occur in the Methodist Hall.
The team responsible for the Calor Village of the Year were looking for the Parish Councils’ support to take part in a BBC “Village SOS” programme.  Considerable funds were available as part of the programme and it was thought that these could help to safeguard the swimming pool.  The last date for applications was in early August, so Council resolved that they would support this application, subject to Hathersage Parish Council also supporting it.

4. Lafarge Liaison – Cllr Claxton reported that Lafarge have had an application accepted by PDNPA so that they can used pulverised fuel ash in the future.  This is a sustainable fuel that would otherwise go to waste.  This will mean that Lafarge will need to build a new silo and railway unloading area and will mean an extra 91 trains of 36 wagons each to the site each year.
5. Power of Well Being Training – Cllrs Markham and Whitney had attended a training course given by DALC on this subject; Cllr Markham reported that the power was very wide ranging and that it could be useful in the future.

41/09
Parish matters and items for next Agenda 
1. The Chairman noted that Sheila Humphreys, the previous Clerk, had been awarded the MBE for services to the Longshaw Sheepdog Trials.  The Clerk was instructed to send her a letter of congratulation.
2. The Clerk said he was planning to write the quarterly newsletter in the next month.  The Councillors were asked to send him any items they wished to be included.
3. Cllr Claxton noted that some hedges on Coggers Lane were getting overgrown and that these were making it dangerous for cars on the lane.  The Clerk was asked to remind house owners of their responsibility to cut hedges in the newsletter.
Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting is 27 July 2009 at 7.30pm in Hathersage Memorial Hall Sampson Room.
The meeting closed at 10.10pm.
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